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More Than Bricks and Mortar Campaign Exceeds $2 Million 
 
We are thrilled to announce that we have received gift commitments totaling more than $2 million 

towards the $3 million goal for a new Hellenic Center.  And momentum is gaining! 

 

“The Holy Trinity community is generous and we are excited to sit down with families to ask for their 

participation in the campaign,” says Steering Committee Chair Jimmie Gianoukos.  “We want to ask 

each family personally and this takes a while, so if we have not talked to you yet please know we will be 

calling you soon!” 

 

The Greek Orthodox Church is built on two pillars:  worship and fellowship.  We have a beautiful 

church for worship, but nowhere large enough to share a Greek meal or celebrate milestones together.  

The time is right to finally 

build that space!  Our 

church is the strongest 

it’s been in 20 years, 

thanks to the dynamic and 

robust faith and love of 

the community.   

 

“Holy Trinity is a special 

place, and there is 

tremendous support for 

our efforts,” says Holy 

Trinity Reverend Father 

Ari Damaskos.  “It is our 

turn to move forward in 

faith and leave a legacy for 

the next generations.”  

 
 
 
 

Total Campaign Commitments as of October 10, 2017:  

$2,007,600 

First Floor rendering of the New Hellenic Center 
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Campaign to Make Public Announcement 

at November 12 General Assembly 
 
On Sunday, November 12th, the More Than Bricks and Mortar - A Foundation of Faith for Our Future 

campaign will officially launch the public phase of the campaign during the General Assembly gathering.   

 

This event will 

mark an 

important 

milestone in 

the campaign, 

says Steering 

Committee 

Chair Jimmie 

Gianoukos.  

“Until this 

point, the 

campaign has 

been in the 

quiet phase 

where we have 

been raising 

money from 

within the Holy 

Trinity 

community,” 

Gianoukos says.  “As we launch the public phase we will continue to meet with Holy Trinity families, and 

will also expand our reach into the broader community.” 

 
During the General Assembly gathering, the capital campaign steering committee will unveil spaces in 

the New Hellenic Center that have been officially named as part of the campaign’s efforts to raise 

money for the building.  Father Ari and Jimmie Gianoukos will also give an update on how much money 

has been raised, and there will be special blessing to mark the occasion. 
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Second Floor rendering of the New Hellenic Center 

 


